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PUBLISHING POLICY

From the Seneschal: Agendas will now 
be provided before Province meetings so 
that the populace will know in advance 
the topics to be discussed.  Minutes from 
the meetings will be available online in the 
newsletter. Any notices sent to Col. Christian 
should be CCed to his deputy Mistress 
Honig at deputyseneschal@malagentia.org. 
Jocularity is the word of the month.

From the Marshal of Fence: There are 
now two weekly opportunities for rapier 
combat: Tuesdays at the Sullivan Gym on the 
USM campus in Portland and Fridays at the 
Eliot Baptist Church in Eliot.  Carpools are in 
the works to help folks get to practices.  For 
more information on Rapier events, check out 
the  Malagentia Rapier Yahoo Group.

From the Web Minister:  Links have been 
updated on http://malagentia.eastkingdom.org/ 
and each department now has a static header 
block at the top of the page.  Offi cer email 
addresses have been updated and should now get 
your correspondence to the proper person. The 
calendar app on the website has been updated 
with the most recent Province activities. If you 
have submissions for the website, email them to 
malagentia@gmail.com.

From the Herald: The Giggleswick name 
and device have passed.  The online Order 
of Precedence has been updated.  If your 
entry in the POMP or the Passed Heraldry is 
incorrect, please contact the Herald.

From the Knight Marshal: Practice is 
held at Sullivan Gym on the USM Portland 
campus every Tuesday.  Looking ahead, a 
monthly practice is being considered for 
Sunday with further details coming. Lord 
Michael Acrensis has stepped down from 
the Knight Marshal position and Lord 
Richard Crowe has stepped in.  Malagentia 
thanks Lord Michael for his long service as 
Knight Marshal.  A Heavy List University 
is planned for Saturday, April 12 at the 
Eliot Baptist Church. See the event 
announcement on page 2 for more details.

From the Mistress of the Lists:  If you 
are in need of reauthorization cards, need a 
new authorization card or need to add new 
weapons to your card, contact the Mistress 

Malagentian
Mayhem

Wynefryd Bredhers received her Award 
of Arms at Market Day at Birka.

Lady Beatrice Buontalenti da Firenze 
received her Master Bowman badge at 
Birka.  She is also now an  Archery Marshal.

Lady Mikel von Salm received her 
Grandmaster Bowman badge at Birka.

At that same event, Col. Christian 
Woolfe received a writ inviting him to 
join the Order of the Pelican.  His vigil 
and ascension will be held at King’s and 
Queen’s Rapier Championship in Barony 
Beyond the Mountain on March 29.

Lady Ro Honig von Sommerfeldt was 
made a peer of the Order of the Laurel 
at Market Day at Birka for her exemplary 
work as a scribe of the East.

Baroness Mylisant Grey was inducted 
into the Order of the Pelican at Maker’s 
Faire in Carolingia for her dedicated 
service to the East.

Lord Lucian de Wyntere is now an 
Archery Marshal.

Lord Michael Acrensis has stepped down 
as Malagentian Knight Marshal after 10 
on-and-off years in the position.

Lord Richard Crowe is the new Knight 
Marshal of Malagentia.

of the Lists.  Lady Wynefryd is not usually 
at the Tuesday practice, but arrangements 
can be made if she is contacted in advance.

From the Quartermaster: The 
Malagentian stores are in a facility that 
has 24 hour access, but no lights inside the 
storage shed.  Also, the supplies spreadsheet 
is available on the Malagentian website 
or through the links in the Winter 2014 
Moonstone. If anyone needs access to the 
supplies, arrangements can be made to get the 
keys as Speedbump will be out of commission 
for a while.  The people of Malagentia wish 
him and his foot a speedy recovery.

From the Chronicler: Deadline for the 
Spring issue of the Moonstone is April 
5.  The theme is the camping season but 
submissions on any topic are welcome.  
Please contact Christiana if you have 
questions or would like to submit art, 
photos, or articles. 

From the Archery Captain: Winter.  
Closed. Waiting. Arrow and bolt workshop 
being planned.  Archery marshal reports are 
due March 30 and should go to Lady Adrienne 
d’Evreaux at archer.north@eastkingdom.org

From the Chancelor Minor: Plans for 
GNEW kids & familiy activities are in the 
works. 

From the Exchequer: Receipts must be 
received no later than two weeks after the 
event to be reimbursed for event expenses.  
Ideally, receipts should be given to the 
Exchequer by the end of the event.  Due 
to scheduling confl icts, Lady Tiernan will 
only be available at the March, May, June 
and November Province meetings.  Other 
arrangements can be made if necessary.

From the Chatelaine: Plans to update 
Gold Key are the goal for this year.  If you 
have garb that is in decent shape that you 
no longer need, please consider donating it 
to Gold Key.  The demo at Port Con will 
happen again this June.  Stay tuned for 
more details.

From the Minister of Arts and Sciences: 
The fi rst Bardic Brunch was a success 
and a second is planned for March 16 in 
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Portland, from 11 to 2 sharp.  The bards are 
working towards a performance product 
for GNEW and are  working on poetry, 
improve, puppetry, etc.  The Bardic Brunch 
is open to everyone interested in the bardic 
arts.  It is an active workshop where people 
can perform projects or works-in-progress 
in a safe and constructive space.  Brunch 
is pot luck, so please bring something 
to share.  Brunch is hosted at a no-shoes 
house.  For more details and directions to 
the next Bardic Brunch, please join the 
Malagentia Bardic Group on Facebook.

Dance Practice is held the third Thursday 
of the month from 7:30 to 9 at Acorn Studio 
in the Dana Warp Mill in Westbrook.

Sporadic Band Practices still happen 
although practice space is an issue.  See 
the Malagentia website, Yahoo Group or 
Facebook for announcements.

The scribes will begin holding workshops 
in March.   The fi rst scribal workshop will 
be on a Monday still to be determined, and 
will likely be at Bartlett Cottage in Gorham.  
More details will be posted on the Malagentia 
Yahoo Group and Facebook page as they 
become available.  An unoffi cial Facebook 
page has been started for those interested 
in the Scibal Arts and is currently called 
Scriptorium Malagentian until something 
more properly Latin can be translated.

Stitch-N-Bitches are being held in the 
Lewiston area on a regular basis.  Check the 
Malagentia Facebook group for time and place.

Lady Camille would like everyone hosting 
an A&S type event to send her a report about 
it for her records.  These reports don’t need to 
be any more complicated than what the event 
was and when it happened and should be 
emailed to artsandsciences@malagentia.org.

In Other Business
The 2014 budget for the Province of 

Malagentia was brought to vote and passed.  
There were no votes against and one vote 
abstaining, although that may have been in jest.

Sir Marcus Blackaert is the Autocrat for 
Great Northeastern War 28.  GNEW will be 
held at the Hebron Pines Campground from 

July 10 to 13.  Facilities have been contacted 
and contracts are expected soon.  Marcus 
is still seeking a Facilities Manager.  This 
position would be an assistant site wrangler  in 
charge of helping to keep an eye on the site to 
make sure facilities work smoothly.  Contact 
him at marcusblackaert@maine.rr.com if you 
are interested.

At the urging of legal council, the Board 
of Directors is proposing the severing of 
ties with the Chirurgeonate.  The Board of 
Directors seeks comments on the matter 
through 03/18/2014, which can be directed 
to comments@sca.org. Additionally, they 
invite all those interested to send their 
comments to the Society Chirurgeon 
(chirurgeon@sca.org).

From Giggleswick
The Riding’s name and device have 

passed and are now registered. Gigglewick 
is hosting Heavy List University April 
12.  Spring Winds is May 3.  Teachers are 
needed for anything performance related.  
Interested parties should contact the 
Autocrat. Info is on the Kingdom website.  
Friday Night Fighter practice returns 
starting on February 21 at the Eliot Baptist 
Church.

From The North
The proposed Riding of Ravensbridge in 

the northern region of Malagentia is almost 
ready to submit their paperwork.  There are 
currently 26 active members and a handful 
more have recently been added. Proposed 
offi cers are Master Kyppyn Kirkcaldy, 
Seneschal; Edward Midnight, Exchequer; 
Rose Copper-Steel, Chatelaine; Lord 
Antony Martin of Sheffi eld, Herald; Lord 
Christoff of Swampkeype, A&S Minister.

. Classes have been offered in brewing, 
heraldry, and cooking.   Arrangements have 
also been made with the Augusta police 
department for outdoor space for a fi ghting 
and archery practice come the spring.  

The proposed Riding would like to host a 
demo at the Whatever Festival on Saturday, 
June 28.  More details to come.

For the latest goings on in Malagentia 
this month, please visit our website 
http://malagentia.eastkingdom.org
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Tyger and BucketHeavy List Universityg
April 12 •9:30 to 5 • Eliot Baptist Church

Fighters of the North!  Gather your arms and come refi ne your skills!  This is a full 
day of workshops and fun.  Classes in conditioning and strategy, footwork, period 
polearm, sword and shield for beginners and intermediates, and how to analyze a 
fi ght video plus cut-and-thrust demos are just some of the offerings.  Have skills to 
teach?  We’re still looking for instructors.  Contact the Autocrats, Mistress Honig and 
Lord Michael if you’re interested. A light dayboard will be offered.  Please, be sure to 
wear non-marking sole shoes.  
More information at http://www.eastkingdom.org/EventDetails.html?eid=2615  

 Entry fee is a mere $5 (plus $5 surcharge for non-members.)  

No Pants?  No Problem! Our Spring tavern 
celebrates all kinds of garb, but especially 
the kinds that eschew pants.  
Site Fee $5 • $5 Non-member surcharge.
This is a pay per plate tavern so bring cash be-
cause those pickles do not dance on their own.  
Feast Gear Required.  More information at: 

May 3 from 5pm to 10pm
http://www.eastkingdom.org/EventDetails.html?eid=2628


